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The Year in Review 

As with most organizations, it is impossible for ABLE to look back at 2020 without 
acknowledging the overarching role played by COVID-19. While creating numerous challenges, 
the pandemic also resulted in opportunities to strengthen our mission. 
 

Again in 2020, ABLE collaborated with the Milwaukee Public Museum, Vision Forward, and the 
Wisconsin Talking Book and Braille Library to put on Braille Games, a day-long event that 
provides activities emphasizing the importance and relevance of  braille for blind children. 
Employees from Beyond Vision participated as mentors and role models for the young braille 
users, illustrating the use of  braille in everyday life. 
 

As the Milwaukee Public Schools and other districts implemented distance learning in response 
to COVID-19, ABLE continued to partner with them to ensure that blind students had the 
learning materials they needed. Whether our team of  staff  and volunteers was working from 
home or from our offices, we continued to provide braille and tactiles (raised line drawings) for 
the blind students we serve—regardless of  where they were receiving instruction due to 
the pandemic. 
 

In addition to our ongoing work, in June ABLE began creating packets of  brailled enrichment/
learning activities and sending them directly to blind students monthly. With input from parents 
and teachers, we included resources such as readings to improve comprehension and speed, 
children's books, and activities and games that could be played with students’ family members. 
Packets were mailed directly to blind students, and parents received print versions of  the 
materials so they could follow along with their blind children and help to facilitate their 
continued learning. 
 

For several months in 2020, we were unable to access our Sound Center—located in the lower 
level of  Milwaukee’s Central Library—as the Library building was closed. Our staff, however, 
continued to edit books at home that had already been recorded, and in late July we were able to 
welcome volunteer narrators back to the ABLE Sound Center to resume the recording of  
audio books. 
 

Although we were forced to cancel our highly anticipated 55th anniversary luncheon and 
volunteer recognition event, we recognized our volunteers in a variety of  ways. We continue to 
be so grateful for our amazing volunteers who donated 6,800 hours of  service in 2020. 
 

In addition to serving organizations, ABLE continued to meet individual transcription needs. We 
are one of  the few organizations in the U.S. that continues to respond to these individual 
requests. 
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Expenses 

 

Total Expenses $ 686,421 

    Program Services $ 518,221 

    Management & Gen’l $ 145,845 

    Fundraising $ 22,355 

Support & Revenue 
 

Total Support & Revenue $ 684,406 

    In-Kind Revenue $ 241,647 

    Foundation Grants $ 289,158 

    Program Service Fees $ 46,610 

    Contributions $ 37,833 

    Investment Income $ 9,058 

    Paycheck Protection $ 60,100 
         Program 
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